CaOaTnNit Yy Y 17
Saint mart \U

of the assumption

Fr. Marty Nocchi, Pastor
mnocchi@archbalt.org

Fr. Sam Young, Associate Pastor
syoung@stpius10.org

Fr. Sam Lupico
slupico@stpius10.org
443-858-0832

Miguel Sainz, Deacon

Patrick Woods, Deacon
pwoods@stpius10.org
443-928-3828

Susan Yost

Pastoral Associate, Faith Formation
syost@stpius10.org

Beth Poggioli

Bookkeeper
beth.poggioli@archbalt.org

St. Mary’s Parish Staff

PARISH OFFICE: 410-435-5900
Mon-Thurs: 8am-4pm, Fri 8am-12pm
David Dasch

Music Director
daviddasch2@gmail.com

Barbara Maxwell

Receptionist
barbara.maxwell-jack@archbalt.org
Martin Worzask

Facilities
martin.worzask@archbalt.org

St. Pius Parish Staff
PARISH OFFICE: 410-427-7500
Mon-Thurs: 8am-4pm, Fri 8am-12pm

Kent Bange, Facilities
kbange @stpius10.org

Lisa Ross, Communications & Event Planning
Iross@stpius10.org

rLee Adams,Church Music
radams@stpius10.org

Dolores McKee,Parish Secretary
dmckee@stpius10.org
410-427-7513

Jennifer Ripley, School Principal
jripley@stpius10school.org
410-427-7326
www.stpius10school.org

www.stpius10.org
www.facebook.com/SPXBaltimore
Twitter: @SPXBaltimore

BAPTISM: Preparation classes meet at St Pius
contact Deacon Patrick Woods.

MARRIAGE: Call Parish office six months
before your planned wedding date.
VISITATION OF THE SICK: Please contact the
parish office as hospitals will not notify us.
RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults):
Contact the parish office.
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March 12, 2017 » Second Sunday of Lent

Dear Friends,

So here we are at the Second Sunday of Lent and this week
we'll offer one of our first activities for the community, Praying
with Clay, or as the Deacon likes to call it, “Mud with Marty”! It
will be held on Tuesday, March 14" beginning at 6:30pm in
Genesis Hall at Saint Pius. Food will be provided!! It's an
activity for all ages! Please call 410-427-7500 or email
(dmckee@stpius10.org) and let us know you are coming so we
have enough for everyone!

So what is Praying with Clay? | was first introduced to it when |
had my first semester of preaching class at the seminary. It was
a way to use your imagination, which is often the first level of
“formal” prayer according to Saint Ignatius of Loyola. As we are
all aware we live in a left-brained world. We are very analytical,
logical, rational, and so on. However, that comes with a huge
price and we see that in the world with a lack of imagination.
When we then transfer that onto God, we've really got problems,
because it begins to eliminate the mystery, the unknown, of who
God is and quite frankly, who we are as humans!

It's a very simple process that I'll lead you through that evening
after a short meal. Everyone receives a ball of clay, while
listening to meditative music, and begins the process of playing
and praying with clay. It's rather simple but can also be quite
profound if we open ourselves up to the process and begin to let
go of that left side of the brain for even a short time. When we
want to control the outcome of the process of praying with clay,
that too has something to teach us about ourselves.

I've done this many times over the years and continue to do it
myself when | go on retreat in the Spring. Some folks are a bit
apprehensive, but | still have some clay that | have molded from
over the years and to this day continue to tell me something and
reveal something new about myself and God.

As | said, it’s for all ages. Obviously kids love to play with clay
and so they are more than welcome. | promise it will not be a
late evening but it will definitely be a rewarding evening and
experience!

Peace,

Father Mouwty

Fr. Marty posts his weekly homilies on his blog:
https://herodescent.wordpress.com/
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